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  GEORGIA STATE BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
 Injectable Pharmacologics Committee Meeting 

December 7, 2012 
254 Washington Street, 4th Floor 

Atlanta, GA 30334 
8:45 a.m. 

 
The following committee members were present:  Staff Present: 

Dr. Richard Bennett      Tanja Battle, Executive Director 

Dr. Steve Holcomb      Reagan Dean, Board Attorney 

Dr. Logan Nalley      Brandi Howell, Licensure Analyst 

 

        Visitors: 

        Melana McClatchey, GDA 

 

Open Session  

 

The Injectable Pharmacologics Committee of the Georgia Board of Dentistry met on Friday, 

December 7, 2012.  The meeting was called into open session at 9:08 a.m. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Dr. Nalley made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 30, 2012 Injectable 

Pharmacologics Committee Meeting.  Dr. Holcomb seconded and the Committee voted 

unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 

Guidelines for Course Approval 

The Committee discussed the following as criteria for course approval: 

 The course must satisfy all conditions of Board Rule 150-14-.04 Administration of 

Injectable Pharmacologics. 

 The presenting faculty must include a preponderance of dentists. 

 The course content must be anatomically-based on facial musculature, landmarks and 

anticipated results. 

 The course must show relevance and compliance of the Georgia Laws and Rules of the 

practice and scope of dentistry.  

 The course must be approved by a national CE organization accepted by the Georgia Board 

of Dentistry. 

 

Dr. Nalley made a motion to accept the guidelines presented.  Dr. Holcomb seconded and the 

Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 

Dr. Logan Nalley made a motion and Dr. Steve Holcomb seconded and the Committee voted to 

enter into Executive Session in accordance with O.C.G.A. §43-1-19(h)(2), §43-11-47(h) and §43-1-

2(k) to deliberate and receive information on applications. Voting in favor of the motion were those 

present who included Dr. Richard Bennett, Dr. Steve Holcomb and Dr. Logan Nalley. 

 

Executive Session 

 

The Committee discussed the following: 
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Registry Applicant 

 L.A.S. 

 

No votes were taken in Executive Session.  Dr. Bennett declared the meeting back in Open Session. 

 

Open Session  

 

Dr. Holcomb made a motion to approve the recommendation based on deliberations in Executive 

Session as follows:   

 

 L.A.S.  Registry Applicant:  Approved application. 

 

Dr. Nalley seconded and the Committee voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

 

With no further business for the Committee to discuss, a motion was made by Dr. Nalley, seconded 

by Dr. Holcomb, and the Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Minutes recorded by Brandi P. Howell, Licensure Analyst 

Minutes edited by Tanja D. Battle, Executive Director 

 


